IMPORTANT BRAND REGISTRATION NOTICE:
PRO, our vendor for the Brand Registration, is currently experiencing a problem in the Auto Approval process. This began in January and ended around February 14, 2024 and has caused some registrations to be shown as “PENDING”. ABLE is aware of the issue. We are working with PRO to get the issue resolved. It is not happening to every licensee, and we are aware of 45 registrations that are still pending.
This issue will not delay any licensee from distributing a product. If you have notified ABLE that your registration is affected, we are viewing these labels as approved and in compliance.
 If any licensee is experiencing this issue, please contact Catherine Otey at 405-522-3982 or catherine.otey@able.ok.gov as soon as possible. 
